Happy Friday Everyone. 

I wanted to give you an update on some exciting activity happening with

the NCAP Legislative Initiative.

I am forwarding Ken Legler's update to the NCAP also and please make

sure you share this information with your states and they in turn with

their state CAP's as I'm not sure that the NCAP distribution system

reaches everyone. 

In September, we held our Regional meeting in Chicago. Since Ken and

Brian Warner from Michigan were both going to be joining us I tried to

set up some meetings for them with our congressional delegation based in

Chicago.  Unfortunately, timing didn't work out.  What did come of those

efforts was interest from our Governor's Washington DC staff in

assisting us in reaching out to Congress to find our "champion" that

will  assist us in sponsoring & drafting legislation for our programs.

Our DC staff asked for a copy of our legislative proposal and they plan

to send our information along with a cover letter from our Governor or

Director of our Department of Commerce & Economic Opportunity to our

Illinois delegation urging their support and sponsorship of such a bill.

Ken, Frances, Brian and I worked on drafting the proposal to accompany

the letter and made some adjustments to the multi media brochure already

prepared through the CAP Grassroots Initiative.  The two documents

attached will accompany the Governor/Director's letter. .

In addition, I followed up with Senator Barack Obama's staff after

trying unsuccessfully to schedule meetings with copies of the proposal

and multi media brochure via email.  His staff called me yesterday and

we discussed the proposal at length.  There is definite interest in

Obama's camp.

The staffer wanted to take some time to look into the proposal further,

discuss it with some folks on the Environment and Public Works Committee

staff and said he will get back to me in a couple of weeks when they

will be focusing on their 2007 initiatives. 

The staffer said our timing is great as they are putting together their

agenda for 2007.  I am cautiously optimistic that Senator Obama may be

our champion in this effort..  He would be ideal as he serves on the

Environment and Public Works Committee, not to mention his high profile

on the National scene.  If not Senator Obama, I'm confident we will find

a champion. 

Again, half of the battle is identifying a champion and getting

something drafted.  We have a long road ahead of us but we are moving in

the right direction.   This coupled with Michigan & Wisconsin's

efforts

to draft a resolution for ECOS supporting the Multi Media expansion of

the SBEAP's is moving us closer to our goal. 

Although things have been moving rather quickly in the last few weeks,

as the liaison to the NCAP and given IL's involvement,  I wanted to keep

you up to speed on what has been happening as soon as I could.  

Thanks to Ken, Frances & Brian for their time and effort on our behalf.

We are truly fortunate to have them serve. 

Let's collectively keep our fingers crossed that we will get a "yes,"

from Senator Obama.

If you have any questions or comments feel free to contact me, Ken

Legler, Frances, or Brian Warner. 
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